

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road □ Chorley □ Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 **Fax:** (01257) 263860 Head Teacher: Sarah Partington

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07860030339

Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 10.1.20

Happy 2020!



Award Winners

This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are:

Reception Dotty W, Year 1- Carter W, Year 2- Miley R, Year 3- Heidi K, Year 4- Ashton R, Year 5- Veda R, Year 6-Ellie K

Nursery 'Star Award' – Megan T (Nursery children will receive their awards in class)

Parents of the '*Pupil of the week*' are invited to our assembly on Friday ☐ 17th January at 9.00am

Clubs

A new club list went out on Tuesday and there are some new clubs – Table Tennis, Y2 Computer and Tag Rugby. You don't need to re-apply for any existing clubs but you must for the new ones, you won't be automatically switched over.

Primary Admission for September 2020

If your child has a 4th Birthday between 1st September 2019 & 31 August 2020 they will start primary school in September 2019. You will still need to apply for a place even if your child attends a nursery linked to a primary school. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2020. www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties

PE KITS

It is essential that the children have a full P.E. Kit in school every day.

Physical education is a statutory part of the National Curriculum with children receiving a minimum of 2 sessions of PE a week. Kits need to be in every day as additional Sport sessions can be added and session times can change.

Your child's PE kit MUST include:

- White or team colour (blue, green, red, yellow) T-shirt & black or blue shorts
- Pumps (gym in the hall) & Trainers (outdoors)
- Tracksuit bottoms for outdoor sessions in colder weather (optional)

Jump into January Special School Lunch

Dawn and the kitchen staff have organised a special lunch on Thursday, 16th January and there will be 2 prizes to be won for those who get a lucky tray. The cost of a meal is £2.30 if you don't receive a free meal and those children who usually stay for a lunch will automatically get it.

Adults entering school

As part of our Safeguarding & Health and Safety procedures unfortunately parents cannot enter school when dropping children off. Staff will be present to greet the children and settle them into school. If you require to speak to a specific member of staff you must do so via the school front office and sign into the Inventory system.

We thank you for your understanding on this matter.

Trainers

Trainers should not be worn to school. The school uniform policy states that black shoes should be worn. If your child has been wearing trainers please arrange to purchase flat black school shoes.

The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Truthfulness'

John 3:18 "Dear children, let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth."

W

Ð

Clubs for Spring 1 half term

Monday – Homework, Y4/5 Table Tennis Club, Y2 Computer Club
Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, Y5/6 Football Club, Y4 ICT Club
Wednesday – Homework, Y3/4/5 Tag Rugby Club, Y3/4/5 Dance Club
Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y5 ICT Club, Gymnastic Club (invitation only)
Friday – Homework

<u> Attendance – The Magic 97</u>

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

The averages: Week 1 – 91.6%

The winning classes are Year 1 with 95.5% of children making The Magic 97

Parking

Please do not park on the staff car park. This includes dropping off for Breakfast Club and picking up from afterschool clubs.

Change of Details

Can you please let the school office know if you have changed any of your details e.g. mobile phone numbers, addresses etc. It is extremely important that we are able to contact someone in an emergency or if there is any important information you need to know regarding the school.

Primary Admission for September 2020

If your child has a 4th Birthday between 1st September 2019 & 31 August 2020 they will start primary school in September 2019. You will still need to apply for a place even if your child attends a nursery linked to a primary school. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2020.

www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. Speak to Mrs Walters or Mrs Constable if you are having difficulties

All Saints' Nursery

Places are available starting January 2020. If you are interested or know any friends or family who are looking for a Nursery place call at the office for an application form.

Lunchtime Award

Lily P, Rec Dotty W, Rec Evie E, Y6

CACHE Level 1 Award Preparing to Work in Schools

Lancashire Adult Learning are running a course at St Michael's CE High School 6.00-8.30pm starting on 15th January 2020 for 12 weeks. The course is free and is aimed at people looking to start a career in education. If you are interested call 0333 003 1717 to book a place

Date	Event	Details
15.1.20	Deadline for Primary Admissions	
2.2.20	Family Church Service	10.00
14.2.20	Finish for Half term	3.15pm
24.2.20	School Re-opens	
3.4.20	Closure for Easter	2.15pm